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College Enrollment Management

Minutes

September 14, 2007

Las Positas College
College Enrollment Management Committee

(Approved) MINUTES

September 14, 2007

Room 2205, 12:00 p.m.
Present:  
K. Ankoviak, N. Ely, B. Hagopian, L. Jones, M. Konrad, B. Kratochvil, 



A. Machamer, M. Maloney, P. Manwell, J. Morris (Co-Chair), T. Orf, M. Sato (Co-


Chair)
Absent: 
 J. Baker, P. Luster, S. Rodriguez
1.
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 12:10 p.m.
2.
Approval of Agenda

Mr. Sato reported the DEMC report may be tabled, as they were meeting this morning.  The Discipline Plan guidelines may need to be put on hold, as we need numbers from the DEMC.  On October 5, an accreditation focus group will occur for one hour with Dr. Machamer.  By consensus, the agenda was approved as written.
3.
Approval of Minutes

Mr. Sato asked for approval of the August 24, 2007 minutes.  

MSC (T. Orf/P. Manwell) to approve the minutes as written. Approved: unanimous. 
4.
Enrollment Update
Mr. Sato reported that based upon the most current data he was able to obtain (and based off of what was projected in the discipline plans); FTEF is very close for the semester.  FTES is significantly up.  As of September 2, FTEF was 201.4, FTES 3030 (discipline plan projections: 198.64 FTEF, 3319 FTES.)  Dr. Ely commented that he received a report this morning which indicated the total FTES count was 3115, which did not include non-credit.  We appear to be on-track with meeting our target of 7001 FTES for the year.  
5.
DEMC (District Enrollment Management Committee) Report
Dr. Jones reported at the DEMC meeting, the committee is discussing and re-thinking FTEF in terms of what it means in dollars, and whether or not there is a disconnect in that.  Which goes back to the question of what does an FTEF actually mean?  And how is that associated with an average that probably needs to be re-examined in terms of the six (6) percent salary increase, and in terms of the adjunct overload, etc.  Dr. Jones indicated it was her understanding that an FTEF is worth 15 CAH, which is one semester.  The problem is that if our total FTEF target is summer, fall, and spring, then where is summer money?   
Dr. Ankoviak explained that it cannot be annualized then, it has to be some number per 15 CAH (based on the information presented); it takes two (2) to fill a full-time faculty position.  This means that we will have utilized 70-80% of money we were supposed to have, which would indicate it has to be by semester. Then, 15 CAH is used in summer (15 x $46,000 to cover salaries).  The question arose whether or not we are treating summer as a semester.  Dr. Ely noted the salary scale in the contract doesn’t treat summer as a semester; it has a separate funding formula.  There is real concern that we 
may not be getting full funding for the summer.  There was a question as to whether or not we are paid by full-time, overload, and adjunct FTEF.  If so, this would at least be able to provide somewhat more accurate averages.  
Ms. Konrad reminded everyone that we have always been given a “batch” of FTEF for the year, we have then looked at how much we want for summer, which was then subtracted; the remainder was usually divided in half.  

The disconnect between how much we spent and how much we got may lie in the funding mechanism for summer.  Mr. Kratochvil commented that we spent approximately $950,000, but only had budgeted in the neighborhood of $580,000.  The other part of all of this is that the ability to go back and look at the actuals and know what they represent is very stilted, because we haven’t really known whether or not the actuals reflect the 6% salary increase; we have actually had to spend the money to see this.  It was suggested we are probably at a point where we have actuals which could be compiled and put into an allocation model.  
Regarding discipline plans, it was noted that their focus should remain on instruction.  Any allocation model dealing with the specific dollars/costs of various programs should be a “secondary process.”  Dr. Jones noted that from an instructional point of view, it is her responsibility to start looking at sections in terms of whether or not they are efficient enough for us to continue to offer them based on what the efficiency rate is.  Also, we need to figure out how to accurately provide the district what the budget will encompass given what their growth targets are.  She is not interested in looking at specific individual salaries.  This is about taking what they are saying an FTEF is worth and figuring out now with all of the salary increases, COLA, and changes in the contract whether or not we still needing more funding.  This is supposed to tell us if we are offering too many sections.
Dr. Ankoviak proposed the spreadsheets should be re-worked to add overload, colloquia; which currently have to be added by hand, and the actuals from the three (3) previous years.  He also suggested the WSCH/FTEF columns be color-coded, and a drop down/pull-down menu be included which would reflect contact hours.

There was an inquiry about whether or not the committee has ever had the discussion about efficiency rate per section versus an overall efficiency rate.  Historically, the CEMC has looked at it in an overall perspective.  Mr. Sato explained that the extent of the guidance we give is in the allocation and in the productivity target.  The disciplines then are free to work out how they want to use it.  Dr. Jones inquired what happens in the planning process when a division is consistently low; since we plan by discipline. There was a brief discussion about productivity, efficiency, and setting productivity targets for specific disciplines.  It was noted it was not common practice in the past for the CEMC to set specific targets for an under achieving discipline; however it is within the committee’s purview to do so.  A couple years ago it was done for Biology, which has seen positive increases since; which to a certain degree was due to intervention by the CEMC. 
A concern was raised that separating cost and load from efficiency needs to be factored into the overall equation; especially for large lecture courses, as they are actually “penalized” for efficiency within the current set-up (take in more students, which lowers efficiency numbers.)  Ms. Konrad noted she will begin to load large lecture classes next 
week.  A glitch has been found in the Banner upgrade that will need to be looked at very carefully because there are some cases in which we have zeros as no meeting dates; even though we may know there are “x” amount that week, but because Banner actually slips it back out and it has to be input a second time.  
Mr. Sato commented that last year very little was canceled in the way of classes.  Our efficiency last year (06/07) was 480 before non-credit.  It was noted that in particular we tend to be low in spring, which is the result of having to put so many extra sections on the spring schedule.  

It was suggested that one of the contributors to the budgetary issue may be that in our zeal for growth, we have over scheduled too much, which might be why our efficiency is low.  It was noted that in an effort to maximize our resources but still provide program integrity and meet students’ needs, the spring schedule may need to be re-worked.  
In conclusion it was reported that it is a positive step that the District is willing to start looking at some of these issues.  The overall “sense” from the Chancellor is that the he would like the District and colleges to be more efficient with an equal priority to grow (neither one over the other.)  Our quandary is how do we continue to grow, and meet the efficiency targets being set for us?
6.
Discipline Plan Guidelines
There was a discussion about what the college direction is going to be.  Mr. Morris brought back numbers from the DEMC meeting:
Targets (tentative)



FTES

Chabot:
10,041 (base) (07-08) 



10,126 (08-09) equals .85 growth
LPC:

7,001 (07-08)




7,342 (08-09) equals approx. 5% growth!


FTEF
Chabot:

622.8

LPC:

443.8
Dr. Jones indicated she is concerned we have been given too much growth and are being asked to be more efficient at the same time.  In order to accommodate the District’s proposed model; we will need to make target, and efficiency, and will require more “primetime” space.  One idea to accomplish this was to look at off-site facilities and alternate funding, or to “pack all the extra spaces with high fill classes.”  Dr. Ankoviak commented on the historic over-funding of Chabot.  Mr. Sato inquired if a hypothetical scheduling model for filling these areas be run? Dr. Jones informed all that we need to keep in mind that our competition (DVC, Delta) is ever present.  We need to be looking at ways to continually draw students to our campus.  Much more study and exploration is needed about this entire issue.  She went on to report that we will probably get two (2) percent growth.  Efficiency is key, and we should probably build towards 500 
WSCH/FETF.  The status quo should remain for historically low producing disciplines at this time.  It was suggested that Mr. Sato draft and distribute a memo outlining our 
targets and goals to all the disciplines.   Dr. Jones requested Ron Taylor be copied on the memo. 
7.
Trend Analysis by Discipline
Mr. Sato provided copies of reports which reflected three-year trends by term/discipline.  He noted that one can see many contractions and expansions that have occurred in various disciplines.  A brief summary was provided:
Fall 2004-06

FTES up; productivity up:  ANTH, ECD, MSCM, WEXP, CIS, HEALTH, NUTRITION

FTES up; productivity down: HUMN, PSYC, CHEM, VWT, PSCN

FTES down; productivity down:  ART, ECON, PHYS

Spring 2005-07
FTES up; productivity up:  HIST, RELS, MSCM, WEXP, AJ, PSCN

FTES up; productivity down:  PHOT, ENG

FTES down; productivity down: ECON, PHIL, SOC, SPCH, ECOL, PHYS

Upon review of the reports, Dr. Jones had several questions and/or comments:

1. 
Regarding Learning Skills (page 16 of 18), and other mandatory low WSCH/FTEF programs, is the District taking these types of programs into account.  It was her feeling they probably are not. 
2.
When do we want to allocate funding for new programs?  What should the guideposts to analyze them be?  There is much to consider.
3.
How long is reasonable to maintain the program until productive?

4.
How do we minimize over-inflation of the discipline plan numbers?  Our goal should be to get the actuals in a planning sheet (most likely will not occur this cycle.)  Emphasis should be kept on trying to get as many accurate projections as possible.
Dr. Ankoviak also added that the three-year trend data should be provided to the disciplines.  It was suggested a “data consolidation” location should be determined.  Dr. Jones noted that an analysis should be done in spring which would include the actuals for the last five (5) years.  In the meantime, faculty should continue to write their plans; however, it should be communicated that due to budgetary issues, there is a strong likelihood that not all programs will be approved.  
8.
Discipline Plan Spreadsheets
Copies of blank discipline plan spreadsheets were distributed.  Mr. Sato provided a brief explanation about how they are currently set-up and how each one is completed.  Originally the purpose was for the spreadsheets to be hooked up to increasingly more global spreadsheets.  Mr. Sato explained the data input consisted of assignment of FTEF, listing all courses, then calculation and a total would be generated.  This led to a discussion about the true worth of an FTEF and what we are being funded at; 15 CAH or 
30 CAH.  It was noted that one (1) FTEF equals 15 CAH.  Both seem to be used at various times so it was unclear which one it is.  It was noted that ultimately funding is 
based on FTES.  Dr. Jones noted that at a District level they may start looking at funding by FTEF.   Both Dr. Jones and Mr. Kratochvil indicated the 30 CAH is on an annualized 
basis, not by semester.  The 30 CAH is equivalent to approximately $80,000 including benefits.  Mr. Kratochvil went on to explain there are concerns with the formulas, particularly with adjunct overload.  Both colleges are beginning to explore overload, salary rate issues, and funding formulas.  
Also, they will be looking at both current and potentially new sources of funding. For example, are we at a point to start putting in general funding for programs such as the ILC?  There was a brief discussion about the ambiguity of the ILC discipline plan. It was noted that last year their plan was passed with 3-4 FTEF.  In 2006/07 coordinator hours were included.  In the past there have been discussions about whether or not reassigned time should be included.  Mr. Sato indicated it was felt it shouldn’t be and was taken out.  Hours for the Writing Center and math were included, but not for ESL, as their hours were included in their regular discipline plan.  It was suggested it might be a good idea to include a supplementary sheet within the discipline plans which explains what a contact hour is.  Mr. Sato explained that in general the discipline plans include the “bulk” of instruction; however, there are always “fringe” items such as instructional assistants, etc., which are but aren’t counted.  Dr. Jones commented on the enrollment management tool and noted one issue is whether or not it currently is easily transferred into a dollar amount.  The current configuration is very cumbersome with regards to determining the actual dollar cost of instruction. The question is how we can get to a dollar relationship or at least accurate averages from a budgetary standpoint.  Are we now at a point where can get our “arms” around some of our support programs tied to FTEF?  And, what does generate FTEF?
We have been very good at determining how much we are going to spend, but we never really determine the cost of the programs, etc., which needs to start being looked at rather quickly.  

9.
Good of the Order

No report.
10.
Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 2:10 p.m.
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